
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Miller Thompson <gmthomp@g.clemson.edu>

Date: 6/19/2014 4:13:19 PM
Subject: RE: Scheduling Request

Miller,
Thank you for your email.
We will follow up regarding the request.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

From: Miller Thompson [mailto:gmthomp@g.clemson.edu]
Sent: Thursday, June 19, 2014 3:18 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Scheduling Request

Good afternoon, Ms. Veldran.

Senator Massey just sent me your email address and said that you would be a good person to contact to find out 
the status of a scheduling request I sent dated May 26. Please find that request attached to the bottom of this 
message. I am working on a request with Governor Rick Perry's office as well and we need commitments in 
order to move forward.

Thank you for your time and I look forward to your response.

"Dear Ms. Priester:

As Chairman of the Clemson University College Republicans chapter, it is my honor and privilege to extend an 
invitation to Governor Haley to speak at our 2014 Opening Convention on Friday, August 29, 2014 at 7 in the 
evening on Clemson's campus.

Dinner will be served and we expect a crowd of approximately 300 people.

Thank you for your time and I hope we can begin working together soon. I look forward to your response."

G. Miller Thompson

Chairman, College Republicans
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